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Toast and Breakfast Buns 

The payment items for Toast and Breakfast Buns are now available on ParentPay for after the next half 

term, 13th June to 21st July 2022.  

Please log in and pay for these items before the deadline which is strictly Thursday 26th May at 12 noon.  

Sorry but we cannot add late comers!! 

 

One last call for Pre-Loved Toys 

Do you have any unwanted toys?? If so, please would you donate them to school as Mrs Birkby and 

members of the School Council will be selling them during the Scarecrow Festival Family Fun Day on the 

21st May. 
 

Celebration Worship 

It was a very busy Celebration Worship last Friday – although for once – I managed to finish on time!! 

Well done to all those who made it to the Bench – they were: 

Reception  Louie Wright 

Year 1  Arlo and Arthur 

Year 2  Izobel and Oscar   

Year 3  Harry  

Year 4  Luca  

Year 5  Isaac  

Year 6  All Year 6 

Headteacher Award Amelia in Year 6 
 

As the number of children attending THT has increased, this means we have made to decision to not allow 

‘any parent / carer’ to attend celebration Worship – due to fire regulations and the number of people we 

are allowed to have in our school hall. However, if your child is ‘on the bench’ feel free to bring more than 

two family members – as long as there are not 100 of you!! 
 

This Week’s Worship Theme: 

Confirmation – what it means to be Confirmed in the Christian faith. 
 

The School Council take part in the Sacrecrow Family Fun Day 

During the Scarecrow Festival’s Fun Day on 21st May all the members of the school council will be running 

the ‘Pre-Loved’ Toy stall with Mrs Birkby. Please keep the date free in your diary!! 

 

School Lunches  

On Tuesday 24th May Janet will be serving a themed lunch to commemorate Her Majesty’s Platinum 

Jubilee Celebrations in the form of a Street Party. 
 

The menu will be a Choice of Filled Sandwiches, Sausage Rolls, Crudites, Crisps and Juice.  

Dessert will be Jam and Cream Butterfly Buns. 
 

Infants do not need to do anything, the office will order their meals for the day.  

Please can parents / carers of Junior children please log into ParentPay and select 'School Meal' - Any 

queries please email the school office. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Week 1 of the New Spring / Summer menu – Week beginning 23rd May  
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Pork or Vegetarian 

Sausages with 

Onion Gravy, 

Creamed Potatoes 

and Vegetables 

 

 

 

Jubilee Lunch 

Roast Beef, 

Yorkshire Pudding & 

Gravy with Roast 

Potatoes and 

Vegetables 

Chicken Curry with 

Mixed Rice and 

Naan 

Fish Goujons with 

Chips and Peas 

or or or or 

Tomato Pasta with 

Garlic Bread and 

salad 

Pasta Arrabbiata 

with Garlic Bread 

and salad 

Vegetarian Sausage 

Rolls with Diced 

Potatoes & 

Vegetables 

Homemade Pizza 

Margherita with 

Chips and 

Sweetcorn 

 

THT are Developing a Forest School Area  

So far, through the Co op Community Fund Raising Event – we are  

hoping to receive approximately £1000. We know we will receive 

at least £639 – and with other monies being raised by people 

swiping their card at the Co op – but not nominating a cause on 

line – we could get a share of another £1,200. Of course – if you 

have a Co op card and have not yet chosen a community cause – 

you can always choose us so that we receive a greater share of 

the unallocated funds. 

With the £600+ we are receiving we are going to slowly ‘build’ a 

forest school area on our grounds…and we were wondering if you 

had anything of the following that you would like to donate to 

help establish the area. 

We would love donations of: 

 Old metal pots and pans 

 Metal colanders (strainers) 

 Kitchen utensils – especially wooden spoons and spatulas 

 Metal spoons (of different sizes) 

 Baking trays 

 Children’s gardening gloves 

 Hand held garden tools (trowels and hand forks etc) 

 

We also wondered whether anyone had some large logs / trees stumps that we could have – either long 

logs (to sit on like a bench) or shorter stumps (to sit on like a stool). Some people have already offered us 

some logs – thank you to those who have!! 

If you can help or donate any of the above – please talk to Mr Smith or Mrs Towell in our Reception Class. 
 

Messages From the Friends 

 Volunteers 

Please see below as we are asking for volunteers to help run stalls at the Scarecrow Festival Family Fun 

Day. Even if you cannot help for the whole day – can you spend one or two hours?? 

 

 Bring a Bottle - Non-School Uniform Day 

On Friday 20th May we will ask the children to come to school in their own clothes. In return for not 

wearing their uniform they bring a bottle prize into school. This will enable us to have a fantastic bottle 

stall at this year's Family Fun Day on 21st May. Any type of bottle is welcome:- WINE, BEER, SPIRITS, 

SOFT DRINKS, SQUASH, KETCHUP, BUBBLE BATH, SHAMPOO…it just has to be full, in date, sealed 

and in a bottle! Please see the poster below for more details. 



 

 

 

 

 School Uniform Collection 

If you have any unwanted school uniform (and coat hangers) please donate it along with PE Kit, Pumps, local 

Club Uniforms, Costumes for school history days, world book day and Christmas Jumpers. Donation boxes 

will be on the playground every Friday until Friday 20th May. All items donated will be available to 

purchase at the Family Fun Day on the 21st May. 
 

 Grand Prize Draw 

Grand Prize Draw tickets came out to you last week. If you would like to the purchase tickets, please fill 

out the stubs of all purchased tickets, with your name and contact details, and then enclose them with the 

correct money and hand them back into school. Please take care to write your contact details carefully on 

the left-hand side of the ticket stubs that you return to school, and don’t forget to keep hold of the 

right-hand side of the tickets. The tickets cost £1 each, if you require more, please ask the office or 

contact us via Facebook messenger. If you do not wish to buy the raffle tickets, we would be grateful if 

you could simply return them back to the school so that we can sell them at the Family Fun Day on the 

21st May. Tickets also available form Tarleton Tyre Services. 

Dates for your diary 
 

 Friends of THT Masquerade Ball – 9th July 2022 

There are a few tickets left for the Friends’ Masquerade Ball which will be held on Saturday 9th July 

2022. 
 

Tickets are available to purchase on a first come first served basis. Please find at the end of this 

Newsletter a poster which contains further details regarding the booking process or 

email summerball2020.tht@gmail.com for further information.  A booking form is attached to the email 

that you will receive with this newsletter or you can click here to download one.  
 

Thank you in advance for your support in these events – scroll down to see more information on the 

publicity posters. 
 

Do you need Childcare over the first week in Half Term?? 

There are still one or two places left for Miss Jagger’s Ninja Warrior Holiday Club with Jonny Urszuly!! 

Log onto our Facebook Page or ClassDojo for more details… or click on the link below 

https://www.facebook.com/tarletonholytrinity/photos/pcb.1619489145084173/1619488988417522/ 

 

Team Point Update 

Last week’s winners were Douglas – well done to our Blue team!! 

Yarrow (our Yellow Team) are currently the overall leaders for the term. 

 

A Gentle Reminder about Ear rings and Make Up 

Our School Policy states that: 

Jewellery should not be worn at school. Equally, children are not allowed to wear make-up of any sort 

to school, including false nails or nail varnish. If ears are pierced, children may then wear a single 

stud in the lower lobe of the ear only.  No other types of facial piercing are permitted.  For safety, 

children must be able to remove earrings for PE and any other activity as requested by the class 

teacher. In some cases, tape may be used to cover earrings for PE, however, this needs to be sent 

into school by the child’s parent / carer. This is at the discretion of the class teacher. It is advised 

that earrings should not be worn during swimming sessions. 

 

There are a few children also wearing ‘fake tattoos’ to school – especially after a party etc. Please 

can we request that this does not happen – Thank You… 

 

 

 

mailto:summerball2020.tht@gmail.com
http://tarletonholytrinity.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Masquerade-Booking-Form-2022.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/tarletonholytrinity/photos/pcb.1619489145084173/1619488988417522/


 

 

 

 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 

The children of THT are having their Jubilee Lunch next Tuesday (24th May) and on that day – please can 

they come in Non-Uniform – with a theme of Red / White / Blue / England / Great Britain etc. to 

commemorate Her Majesty’s Platinum Jubilee. 

The children are also taking part in a colouring competition run by Tarleton, Mere Brow, Holmes and 

Sollom Parish. Some of the classes are coloring the ‘stamps’ at school – others have been sent home to do 

as homework. Please can all entries be back at school no later than 25th May. 

Please see the attached poster for all the Platinum Jubilee Celebrations taking part in our area. 
 

Friends 100 Club 

This month’s Winners: 

S Partington wins £50 (please get in touch S Partington as we do not have your address) 

J Pye wins £15 

C Benson wins £6 
 

Last Month’s Winners: 

J Taylor wins £50 

S Partington wins £15 

K Marshall wins £6 
 

Friends are looking for new members to join the 100 Club. 

This is a money raising initiative where you could win money for yourself!! 

All you have to do is set up a standing order to Friends for £3 a month from your bank account – and once 

this is confirmed you will be issued with a number. A draw takes place each month (on the 15th) and three 

numbers are ‘pulled out of the hat’. If yours is one of them you could win £50, £15 or £6!! 

We have plenty of spare numbers – and we only draw the ‘owned’ numbers – not the spares. 

If you are interested in being part of our 100 Club simply email Friends’ Treasurer, Linda Korneliussen, on  

lindamkorn@gmail.com 
 

Wild Cats Football Team for Girls 

This is a team especially for Primary Aged Girls who want to play football. Please see the attached poster 

for more details. 

 

As always…thanks for reading…yours sincerely, 

 

 

                                  

Stephen B. Smith  

Head teacher 

 

Did you know... 

I was looking into the history of the Scarecrow… 

According to one website: 

The familiar cornfield scarecrow has a long and storied history both in Europe and in the New World.  
 

3,000 years ago, the ancient Egyptians hung tunics on reeds to scare quail away from crops along the Nile.  
 

The ancient Greeks created wooden statues of Priapus, a fertility god, to stand in their fields to frighten 

birds.  
 

During the Middle Ages in Europe, small children would run through the fields clapping blocks together to 

scare the birds or throwing stones at them. They were the “crow-scarers”. After the plague took the lives 

of many children, farmers began stuffing old clothes with straw and placing a turnip or gourd at the top as 

a head. These figures were lifted on poles and mounted in the fields.  

mailto:lindamkorn@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 


